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Money Sent 
Financial year 2022-2023

 20 September 2022
We sent £15,500 for the new school year:         

 the pupils’ and university students’ sponsorship money ;
 This sum includes some ‘extras’ for the university students : expenses, books, paper etc.


 14 October2022
We sent £3,520 for the toilets



 3 April 2023
We sent £4010 :
£1610 to finish the toilets (price increases) ;
£400 to buy a laptop for Pichouna ;
£2000 to buy books for the secondary school library and the laboratories 
(Quiz and curry evening)


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Classrooms
The first lessons without 
a classroom

New decorated nursery 
classrooms



Building Progress
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NOW

2004



The Latest 
Classrooms

2016

20162016

2022



School Facade

2016
Now



The playground

2005

2022



Water
Then

Now



The Library
Digging the  foundations

The completed 
buildings



Medical Centre
2013 2023

In 2013 it was an 
unfinished shell, 
being used as a 
kitchen

The pharmacy

The finished interior 



The school road
Road near the school in 2009

The same road
November 2023



The local area

2009

2002

November 2023



Two of our students
at university

They have been sponsored since the age of four.



Marie-Madeleine (Mado) born in 2003

In primary school

In secondary 
school

Now in her second year 
at the Maria Malkia 

Institute in Lubumbashi 
studying Education and 
Governance for Peace



Pichouna 3rd from left when 
she started at the school

Pichouna in 
secondary 
school

At the end of 
secondary 
school 2023

At the 
end of her 

second 
year at 

university
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